Imagine who now claims to have no files on me!
These people are incredible!
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Ir vour letter of August 23,1977 you state that tho Office of the Associate Attorney
General, which has the files of the Deputy Attormey Gemeral, has no fileg on me. This
is suppescdly in response to what is prescnted as my initial request of Juno &y 1977,
refarred by the Crdumdnel Division.

Mwdeusly I 2o ned imow vhat [iles wer: siifteds Eut I 4o lncw what d4id uxizi.
Trere were nany records in the €fiice of the Deputy Aticrney General, on FUIA matters al
godng back tc the day of Yy, Kledpdionat, Ta those days thare were plsoe letfiors fren sevi
of his assistants to me as well as memos of which I e aware that were distributed ine
temally, I resecdesyf the nases of ¥e, Rolapp end fre Fines. There should also be recorda
ef phone conversations and porsonal reetings, Thers should be a number of IJ 118 forms,
(My checics wure cashed but § meceivad notldng dn retwrn for thenm,) Zheve Las bocn ocrresce
pondence from the Office of the Zeputy about me as recently sa the past month.

iy initiel request £s not of June 8. It is of mors thac & year and fa hulf sgoe

T wadd prefor sot %o doseride the charncter of aome of the vemos zad other interasl
eonmundcations of which I know and of which in some cases I have coples from anothor source.
Howover, they ere within sy regwests aud 1 do went copdes of them gll,

While you do notsay so I take it your fmetion covers the entire Department. I
therefore inform you that complisnce, including from the Crininai Division, is incozplets.

Theme are, in odord, Pevartuent yecomds ulthdn my request that go dack o belfore
World War II. Sozs of these, when searched and located, will refer to files within my
roquest thet may be in the oifives of soveral United Statun Atiomeys.

By request was for all records, regardless of origina, nature and location,

When you locate them I would aprreciate prompt compliance with requests going back
to 1988 thal ww without compliunce. They number aboul two dozen.

Sincerely,

fuzeld Weishorg



OFFICE OF THE DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20530

Mr. Harold Weisberg
Route 12
Frederick, Maryland 21701

Dear Mr. Weisberg:

Your letter of June 8, 1977, requesting access to all
Departmental records pertaining to yourself, has been referred
to this Office by the Criminal Division.

A search of the indices for the systems of records
maintained by the Office of the Associate Attorney General,
formerly maintained by the Office of the Deputy Attorney
General, has failed to disclose the existence of any records
identifiable with you. You are hereby advised that there
are no records in either of those Offices within the scope
of your request.

Sincerely,

hand M.,

Ridhard M. Rogers, Wcting Director
Office of Privacy and Information Appeals



